April 26, 1940

Dr. Forrest C. Allen

Director of Physical Education
University ol Kansas

Lawrence, Kansasg

Dear Doc:

Thank you very much for the fine letter you wrote %o
¥ ~
Mri Cobb.

After reading the copy, 1 am convinced that you should
cet a stock of buggy whips and head for Detroit. I1I
that doesn't get the job done, 1 don't know what it
will take. |

This has been a very nice setup at Wichita and they
offered me a $200 raise, but I still think I can show
these guys that the Allen system will work in high
school as well as 1n college. -

I am deeply grateful for your prompt response to my
call for help.

o>incerely yours,
R e INGF 7

Eoward G. Porter
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